
         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council
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     Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 14 May 2020 
TIME:   6.00 pm via Zoom  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW – Chair), Ron Clarke(RC), Lorraine Birkett(LB), Jimmy Gill(JG), Violet Rooke(VR) and Karen Ferry(KF)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
This meeting of Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council was held via Zoom due to the ongoing Coronavirus(COVID19) pandemic.  Advice and guidance has been issued from the National Association of Local Councils(NALC) following changes regarding the holding of meetings electronically.

42/20.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Community Councillors Irene Teasdale and Ann Keenan
43/20.  Declaration of Interests
· Violet Rook – Governor at Thomas Walling School and Governor with the North East Ambulance Service 

· Ron Clarke - 165 Estate TARA

· Karen Ferry – Blakelaw Club Juniors Football Club 

44/20. Confirmation of Chair and Vice-Chair 2020-2021
Following advice from NALC it was advised that due to the ongoing COVID19 pandemic no annual meetings should take place and that the current Chair and Vice-Chair should continue in their roles (if they were happy to do so) for the coming year with the next annual meeting being held in 2021.  The Community Council had undertaken an email discussion regarding this and it was agreed that the current arrangement would continue this being, John Wears would continue in his role as Chair and Ron Clarke would continue in his role as Vice-Chair for the coming year.
45/20. Chairs Report   
The Chair reiterated that due to the COVID19 pandemic and the subsequent lockdown of services the Community Council had been restricted and been unable to undertake any of the planned activities ie the community trip to Whitby and the fund raiser.  These events would be rearranged for when it was safe to do so.  It was important to remember that whilst activities were restricted at this time the Community Council had achieved big in the last year and as soon as it was allowed activities would be back up and running.  In the meantime the Community Council would continue to do what they could to support the community around them.
During the ongoing pandemic the Community Council had attempted to support residents in a number of ways by providing regular Facebook updates, keeping information on our website up to date and a donation was made to the WestEnd Foodbank.  The Chair reiterated that whilst lots of information was being provided it was important that it came from a reliable source.

Discussion then moved on to when restrictions were lifted how Blakelaw and North Fenham could celebrate.  It was agreed that this whilst it would be lovely to have a big party it was felt that this maybe plans would need to wait further announcements on easing the lockdown were made.  It was important that social distancing was adhered to and that the precept was used in the correct way.

The Chair confirmed that the work being undertaken around mental health had been very successful and would continue through out the current year. 
46/20. General Community Council Area Catchup  

The Community Council shared their own experiences of living in the current pandemic and their interactions they had had with the community during this time.  It was agreed that the Community council would continue to do what they could support the community as best they could. 
47/20.  Key Workers “Thank You” Card competition and Community Raffle
The Community Council had been running a competition and raffle due to the arranged.  The competition was for the children to design a “thank you” card for key workers to be sent out from the Community Council.
The Community Councillors were very impressed with the entries that they had received and decided whilst there could be only 1 winner who would have their card printed they would award each entry a prize.  It was agreed that Mason would be the overall winner and have his card printed and sent to key workers as a thank you for all their hard work during this difficult time.
The Clerk confirmed that the raffle would drawn over the weekend and KF kindly offered to deliver each prize to the winning residents whilst still adhering to social distancing.
48/20. Financial Matters  

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 01 April – 14 May 2020 

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £23,380.79







Total

  
£23,880.79

Less: Payments;
John Wears (Expenses)





£9.60

Lorraine Birkett (Expenses)




£15.00

Currys (laptop Cover – April 2020)



£5.00

HMRC – April 2020






£220.35

Helen Richardson – April 2020 Salary 



£909.32

Newcastle City Council – Away Day 



£158.70

NALC – Subs






£748.98

NPS – Newsletters






£981.00

Currys (Laptop Cover – May 2020)



£5.00








Total
£3052.95

Income 

Precept







£31,000.00









Total £51,327.84
Closing balance as at 14 May 2020 (account 2)
 £51,327.84 

Closing balance as at 14 May 2020 (account 1)
 £500.00

49/20. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 11 June 2020 at 6pm via Zoom.
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